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April 30. 2025 

 

Obadiah Rutledge 

Secretary of the Senate 
 

RE: Vote Explanation for House Bill 3115 

 

 

Dear Secretary Rutledge, 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide my vote explanation for House Bill 3115 A. I voted yes 

on this bill but wanted to note that I was hesitant with my vote due to public testimony from the 

Oregon Lottery. They stated that while they believe that this bill will provide some measure of 

deterrence, people will continue the practice of buying and selling discounted tickets. According 

to the Oregon Lottery, “enforcement challenges will remain so long as Lottery games are played 

anonymously.” They have said they will continue to explore solutions to this issue, and because 

of this, I fear that the bill may not have as much of an impact as hoped.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Senator Janeen Sollman 

Senate District 15 


